Traffic Signal at Coeur d'Alene and Abbot Kinney 

Whereas, the Venice Neighborhood Council is concerned about child safety, and has received numerous complaints about the intersection of Coeur d’Alene Ave. and Abbot Kinney Boulevards, the location of the main crossing route for hundreds of elementary school children and families who cross Abbot Kinney Blvd to attend Coeur d’Alene Elementary School, and
Whereas this intersection, with the existing traffic driving patterns, triangulation problems, cross walk deterioration, vehicle speeds and ineffective current mitigation efforts have made the intersection of Abbot Kinney Blvd. and Coeur d’Alene Ave. unsafe, and

Whereas, this intersection is the location of continuing accidents involving vehicles, pedestrians and bicyclists, 

Therefore, be it resolved, the Venice Neighborhood Council calls on the Los Angeles Mayor's office and LA City Council District 11 office to work with the LA Department of Transportation to develop a Safe Passages grant application to place a traffic signal light system enabling students to cross the street on demand while controlling vehicle traffic at the intersection of Abbot Kinney Blvd. and Couer d'Alene.

